
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Levtseniuks in Lviv, Ukraine 

 

3rd Quarter Report, 2021 

 

 

August-September 

 

Hello, brothers and sisters of the BIEM mission! Grace to you, and peace, from our Lord 

Jesus Christ! We sincerely thank you for the prayerful and financial support! 

During this time that is so difficult for all of us, the Lord is continuing His work here on 

Earth. Praise be to Him! Here is a little about the life of our church… The Lord has given our 

church young children. And we had an opportunity to bless them for the new school year. Thank 

You, Lord, that some of the children who were in our summer camp have begun attending 

church! Here in Lviv, it’s difficult to work with people, because they consider themselves 

genuine Christians but regard us as a cult group. However, this has become a bit easier. Pray for 

us! We are exerting all our efforts to bring new people to Christ.  

God is blessing our Bible study 

group. There are new people who have 

repented and desire to be baptized. 

Hallelujah! This is our goal. Please pray 

for Rostislav and for his wife and for 

their six kids. This family wishes to be 

baptized. The husband’s father died 

after getting vaccinated. He had been on 

the Lviv city council. For Rostislav, 

losing his father was very hard. He gave 

up his role of city deputy, stopped being 

involved in dishonorable business, and 

wants to start living a new life, this time 

with Christ! This is indeed a victory. 

Praise God. 

God gave us a chance to 

celebrate our oldest son’s birthday. He helps us greatly in the ministry. Praise God for him. We 

have friends—a family with many children—and the father in this family helped us in the church 

reconstruction. In turn, we visit them at home and help however we can with construction of 

their home. They hope to move into it this year, since they and their 9 children live in a one-

room apartment. We maintain friendly relations with them.  



A little about our prayer for the church 

building… Praise God, we are finishing the 

repair of the ground floor of the church. They 

installed an underground waterline with special 

pipes. Praise God, our businessman neighbor 

helped with this. We insulated the entrance to 

the church.  

Another blessing for our church was a 

baptism. God has blessed us with five more 

church members! Our Ivan, who also wanted to 

be baptized, died in the hospital. We helped him 

as we could. But the main thing is that he is with 

the Lord.  

My relatives also came to be with us for 

the holiday. They joined the church for a dinner. 

Praise the Lord, we are continuing the work with 

children, teens, and youth. It was hard, because 

everything fell on the same day, Sunday. Please 

pray that the Lord will give strength for our 

young team. Pray, too, for my wife’s health. We 

are continuing treatments and are praying 

because the doctor has said she needs an 

operation. I believe that God is good and mighty. Please pray! 

Once more, thank you for co-working with us and for the many prayers! 

 

Always yours, 

Yuri, Violetta, Aaron, Benjamin, Elizabeth, and Marta 

 


